
      January 12, 2005 
Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Management Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Subject: Minor Revision to Major Facility Review Permit for Kirby Canyon Landfill 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
This is to advise you that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is issuing a minor 
revision to the Major Facility Review Permit for the Kirby Canyon Landfill, Site Number 
A1812. The purpose of this revision is to update the Title V permit to reflect recent District 
permitting activity and proposed permitting activity. 
 
The following changes were made to the permit: 

• The gas collection well totals in the Landfill source description were updated to 
reflect recent construction activities. (Application #7835) 

• The existing (loss of permit exemption) Diesel IC Engines S-3 and S-4 were 
added. (Application #7300) 

• The proposed Landfill Gas Fired IC Engine Generator Sets S-5, S-6, and S-7 
were added. (Application #9220) 

• The proposed Landfill Gas Fired IC Engine Generator Set S-2 was removed. 
(Application #3539 withdrawn by applicant) 

• The new Landfill Gas Flare A-11 was added and the existing Flare A-10 was 
removed. (Application #8255) 

• The Generally Applicable Requirements (Table III) were updated. 
• Tables and permit conditions were updated to reflect the additions and removals 

of permitted and proposed equipment. 
• Future effective dates that have since passed were removed. 
• Section X “Revision History” was added and the “Glossary” and “Applicable State 

Implementation Plan” were renumbered as Sections XI and XII. 
 
The EPA did not comment on the proposed revision; two comments were received from 
the facility. As a result on the comments from the facility, the District has made the 
following additional changes to the permit: 

• The timeline for delivering source test results to the District was extended to 60 days after 
the test date. 

• The Carbon Monoxide (CO) emissions limit for the Flare A-11 was corrected from 0.2 
lb/MMBTU to 0.3 lb/MMBTU, as was previously agreed upon by Kirby Canyon and the 
District. 

 
Copies of the revised Major Facility Review Permit, comments from the facility, and the 
District’s response to those comments are enclosed for your information.  If you have any 
questions on this matter, please call Steve Hill, Air Quality Engineering Manager, at 
(415) 749-4673. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 Signed by Jack P. Broadbent 
     Jack Broadbent 
 Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer 
JB:SAH:rth 
Enclosures: 
h:\pub_data\titlev\permit\minor\issue\2004\A1812Minor.doc 
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